

HEADTEACHER: MELISSA ROBERTS LONDON ROAD, TRENT VALE, STOKE-ON-TRENT, ST4 5NT

DB/hr/Y9 student 07 September 2023

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

We have a student in Year 9 returning to school today who has been receiving treatment for an illness and at present is immunocompromised. We therefore need to ensure that as a school community, we support this student in staying as safe as possible.

If your child or a member of your immediate family is suffering from or has come into contact with any of the following illnesses, can we ask you to please contact school and make us aware as these could have a serious impact on this student's health:

- Chicken Pox
- Measles
- Slap Cheek
- Shingles

More generally, as the student has an increased risk of infection, if a student becomes unwell with any infection <u>other than</u> everyday coughs or colds, they should have minimal contact with the individual. Again, we would ask that you make the school aware of this. The students that are most likely to be affected by this are students in Year 9 and they will be spoken to about this.

Thank you for your support with this and for being proactive in making us aware of the above as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely,

Mr D Brierley
Head of Year 9

Telephone: 01782 848008, email: sjcollege@stjosephsmail.com www.stjosephstrentvale.com







